
November 3, 2003 
 
 

Via E-Mail and 
Overnight Mail 

 
 
Ms. Carole J. Washburn, Executive Secretary 
Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission 
1300 S. Evergreen Park Drive SW 
P.O. Box 47250 
Olympia, WA  98504-7250 
 
RE: In the Matter of the Petition of Qwest Corporation to Initiate a Mass-Market 

Switching and Dedicated Transport Case Pursuant to the Triennial Review Order, 
Docket No. UT-033044.   

 
Response to Part B, Nos. 32 – 38, Hot Cut Bench Requests 

  
  
Dear Ms. Washburn: 
 
Covad Communications Company respectfully submits the attached Responses to Part B, 
Nos. 32 – 38, of the Hot Cut Bench Requests in the above-captioned matter.  The 
responses to these bench requests are intended to assist the Commission in conducting the 
granular fact-based analysis required by the Order.   
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Karen Shoresman Frame 
Senior Counsel 
Covad Communications Company 
 
KSF/lh 
Enclosure 
 
cc: Service List (via e-mail and U.S. Mail) 
 


